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Northwest Ohio Juvenile Detention, Training and Rehabilitation 

District Board Minutes

November 8, 2011
The Board of the Northwest Ohio Juvenile Detention, Training and Rehabilitation District met on this day at 9:00 a.m. in the multi-purpose room of the Detention Center.
Roll Call was taken.  The following members were present:
Defiance County


Fulton County


Henry County


Williams County
Diane Collins


Judge Bumb


Tom Mack


Dave Brown


Roger Gardner


Dean Genter


Judge McColley


Judge Bird
Tom Kime


Roy Miller


Larry Siclair


Brian Davis

Judge Strausbaugh

Randall Nafziger






Kathy Nern
Others present:
Brian Patrick      April Cook      Gayle Hilkert    
Roger Gardner introduced new Board Member Dave Brown.  He works for the Maumee Valley Guidance Center and will be representing Williams County on the Board.

Brian Patrick introduced our new Drug and Alcohol Counselor, Donna Robinson.

Brian Davis made motion to accept the minutes from the September Board Meeting.  Dean Genter 2nd the motion.  There was no further discussion.  Motion Carried.  Unanimous Ayes. 

Superintendents Report

Population Report:


September
October



Intakes
   
43

34
    


Releases

32

31



Recidivists
27(63%)

21(62%)
Security Report:






September
October
Escorts to assigned cell or observation cell 


    9

  5
Removal of safety or security and/or inflicting self-harm
    5

  5
Use of Force Incidents result in injury


    0                         0

Medical Services Report:



           September
October
Nurse Sick Calls






42

    66
Physician Sick Calls




16

    19


Physicals






22

    14
Intake Visits by Nurse




40

    26


ER Visits






01                             02
Percentage of Detainees on Prescription Drugs

47%

    52%
Percentage of Detainees on Psychotropic Medications

30%
                  34%
Life without Drugs




September and October
Total Number of Individual Hours

     

      44.4
Total Number of Case Management Units      

      30.0
Total Number of Group Hours 

 

    384.0
Total Number of Assessment Hours 
    

      19.3
Mental Health Program:




September    
October
Mental Health Assessment Hours


              12.00

 14.00
Groups Hours Weekly



              12.00

 12.00
Family sessions hours



              70.00
               70.00
There were 37 Suicide Watch Days in September (37—15 minute watch days and 0 One on One watch days)

There were 60 Suicide Watch Days in June (60-15 minute watches and 0 One-on-One watch days)  
​​​​​​​​​​​​​
Education Summary: 





September Report
Classroom A: (Reading, Writing, Language

428 Detainees in attendance

351 Males      77 Females


Workforce Employability, Life Skills)

Classroom B: (Math, science and social studies)  
431 Detainees in attendance

352 Males      79 Females
October Report
Classroom A: (Reading, Writing, Language

590 Detainees in attendance 

427 Males     163 Females



Workforce Employability, Life Skills)
Classroom B: (Math, science and social studies)  
587 Detainees in attendance

425 Males     162 Females
Training Report:

Superintendent Patrick noted a total of 748 training hours for the reporting period.   Staff Members received the following training: 
       9 Staff – Essential Online Training

 20 Staff - Emergency Response
     20 Staff – Defensive Tactics


18 Staff  - Safe Training and Responsible Restraints
       9 Staff  - Oleoresin Capsicum

                 7 Staff - Performance Management

       8 Staff – CPR/AED/First Aid

                 3 Staff - Crisis Intervention Training

Personnel Report:

New Hires:  
  3 – Intermittent Officers
Resignations:      0
Discharges:
2 Substitute Teachers


  1 - 
 Lieutenant 


   



1 Full Time Officer (Probationary)

Promotions:    0



Transfers:
1 Intermittent Officer to Full Time Officer
Vacancies:            2 Part Time Juvenile Corrections Officers
 Employee Grievances:      0

Monthly Statistics

September Billing Census

Member County Credits – During September Defiance County was charged with 3 overages and Williams County was charged with 1 overage.  $408 was returned to member counties:

 
Defiance County - $62    Henry County - $157   Fulton County - $123    Williams County - $66   
Average Daily Population – 29.43
  Average Female Population – 5.27   Average Non-Member Population – 4.87
Non-Member County Revenues – During the month of  September there were 146 non-member beds contracted at a rate of $63/day. 

Ashland County contracted 80 beds     Crawford County contracted 16 beds    Hancock County contracted 50 beds  

Monthly Total Non-Member Rent Revenue - $9,198
Average Daily Population
- 29.43
    Average Female Population  -  5.27  
Average Non-member Population – 4.87
 
October Billing Census
Member County Credits – Defiance County was charged with seven (7) overages and Henry County was charged with three (3) overages.    $1020 was credited to member counties:

Defiance County - $78    Henry County - $98     Fulton County - $303   Williams County - $542
Year to date Member Credit - $4,896
Non-Member County Revenues – During the month of October there were 164 non-member beds contracted at a rate of $63/day. 

Ashland County contracted 62 beds     Crawford County contracted 31 beds    Hancock County contracted 15 beds  

Putnam County contracted 28 beds
     Richland County contracted 28 beds

Monthly Total Non-Member Rent Revenue - $10,332
Total Year to Date Non-Member County Rent Revenue - $ 99,729.00
Average Daily Population  –  30.55     Average Female Population – 8.65
Average Non-Member Population – 5.29
Financial Report

Board reviewed revenues and expenses.
Cash Report as of October 31, 2011

Operating Fund Cash Balance
  $ 703,728



Capital Fund Cash Balance                $ 209,473
Through initiatives the Board has approved this year, member counties have realized a savings of $196,739.  
Operating Budget – As of October 31, 2011 we have expended 75.55% of the Operating Budget.   We are trying to maintain some 
carry-over for next year.   We have some repair expenses and equipment expenses to be paid before the end of the year.  They 

include a new touch screen for the control room and a new Control Panel for the Generator.  We must replace a window in the holding 

cell.  Also, we are purchasing a new copier for Intake as we are no longer able to purchase parts for the copier we currently are using in 

intake.  
Assistant Superintendent’s Report

Policy Manual – April reported during the 2010 ACA Accreditation Audit the audit team criticized our Policy and Procedure Manual.  April has reviewed and updated the Manual.  All updates include content approved by the Board.  April has added some Procedures.  Some Policies have been moved to Procedures.  A copy of the Manual was distributed to all Policy and Procedure Committee Members.  April will distribute a copy to the Board in January when all formatting issues are resolved.  
DYS Inspection – We have received the written report for the DYS Inspection conducted August 23rd.  The facility is in compliance with 100% of mandatory standards and 100% of recommended standards of the Ohio Standards for Juvenile Detention Centers as set for in the Ohio Administrative Code (OAC) 5139-37.  The Board recognized the facility and staff for an outstanding performance.
Personnel and Grievance Committee

Tom Mack commented there is nothing to report that requires action.  Tom did explain that he and Roger receive e:mails periodically 
regarding Personnel issues that may come up.   The sense is that issues are resolved solved timely and professionally.  Staff has respect 

for the way grievances are addressed and they sign off on the grievances.   The Personnel and Grievance Committee does

not have to intervene.   

Facilities Committee 

Dean reported the facility had to replace the control panel for the Generator at a cost of $4,000.  

He also explained last meeting the Board discussed issues with the Boiler.  Options were to replace the boiler or to replace only the heat exchanger.  The Board chose the lower cost option to replace the heat exchanger.  The heat exchanger has been installed.  However, the new heat exchanger will not fire up due to problems that could not be identified before installation.  The unit needs a new Pilot Burner Assembly Unit at a cost of $5,000.  There are two boilers so we are currently relying on the second system.  There are concerns the second boiler may have similar problems.  
The Board questioned how much more should be invested in the old Boiler and discussed several options:

a.) sell the new heat exchanger (the unit has not been installed but has never been used) and purchase a new boiler
b.) return new exchanger to the manufacturer for a credit
c.) keep unit as a back-up part for the second boiler
After much discussion, Tom Kime motioned we attempt to get a credit on the new heat exchanger.  If that is not possible we will keep the 
heat exchanger, attempt to sell it and still buy the new boiler as long as we stay below $25,000.   The question was raised if we should 
Consider the money already expended as part of this purchase.  Board confirmed these are two separate transactions.  Last meeting the 
Board approved a repair.  This meeting the Board is approving a new purchase.  Brian Davis 2nd the motion.  Funds will come from the 

Capital Account.   Motion Carried.  Unanimous Ayes.  
Finance Committee 
Compensation  - The Finance Committee recommended a 3% increase to the salary accounts.  Increases are performance based at the discretion of the Superintendent.   Larry Siclair motioned to approve the 3% increase to the staff and teacher salary accounts.  Dean Genter 2nd the motion for additional Board discussion. There have been no raises for two (2) years.  Tom asked the Board to consider the increase cost employees will have with health insurance.  Employee contributions will increase in 2012 as well as out of pocket expense will increase.   Additionally employees will pay a higher deductible.   Commissioners noted their employees have not received raises and may not receive any in 2012.   It was noted this Board is a separate entity and needs to be treated as such.   Starting salary for JCO is $10/hour ($11/hour if employee has a Bachelors Degree).  The facility is running efficiently. The staff is doing an excellent job.  Through the efforts of staff we have been able to keep beds full with non-member rents.  This put additional responsibility on staff.   We have received $120,000 annually in non-member rents since employees last received an increase.  There has been no increase to member county rents.  Motion was voted upon.   Motion carried with one dissenting vote, Brian Davis, Williams County Commissioner.
Health Insurance - The Board approved the insurance package for 2012, Anthem plan BA Option D1 with the Prescription Drug Plan Rx G.  This plan is an 80/20 plan.  There is a 7.59% increased to the plan with an increased employee coinsurance and higher out of 
pocket expense.   Brian explained we researched multiple options.  However, options are very limited because of our size.  Board discussed joining a larger group.  Those options are also very limited and are not available to us at this time.  Tom Kime proposed the Board approve the Anthem Alternative Plan, BA Option D1 with Prescription Drug Plan Rx G.  Brian Davis made motion to approve Tom’s recommendation.  Randall Nafziger 2nd the motion.   Motion carried.  The new plan is effective from December 1, 2011 through November 30, 2012. 
Dental Plan - The Board reviewed several dental plan options.  Humana proposed a renewal of the current plan with a 6.84% increase.  Humana also offered a Vision Plan.  If we opt for the vision plant, Humana will keep the dental plan at the 2011 rate.  The increase with the Vision Plan would be 7%.  The employees may feel the vision package helps to compensate employees for the increased expense with the 2012 Health Insurance Plan.  Larry Siclair motioned the Board accept the Humana Dental t to include the Human Vision Plan.  Tom Mack 2nd the motion.  There was no further discussion.  Motion carried.  Unanimous Ayes.  
Capital Account Balance  – The Board would like to see the Capital Account Balance at $250,000.  Dean Genter motioned the Board approve a year end transfer from the Operating Account into Capital Account.  At this time we do not know the exact amount needed to bring the Capital Account up to $250,000.  Therefore, the motion is approving the transfer of funds needed to bring the Capital Account to $250,000.  Brian Davis 2nd the motion.  There was no further discussion.  Motion Carried.  Unanimous Ayes.
Member Credit - Dean Genter motioned the Board approve a Member County Credit to be issued with the February rent.  Another credit for the September Rent will be reviewed and considered  later this year.er Rent.  Tom Kime 2nd the motion.  Board noted the member credits exemplifies the operation is working well.  Motion carried.  Unanimous Ayes.  

 Year End Transfers - Roy Miller motioned the Board give authorization for a transfer of funds up to $1,500 between accounts until the end of the year.  Randy Nofziger 2nd the motion.  No further discussion.  Motion Carried.  Unanimous Ayes.
2012 Operating Budget - Board reviewed the proposed 2012 Operating Budget of $1,505,575.  This represents a 1.48% increase to the Budget.  There is a 3% increase to Staff and Teachers account. Tom pointed out we will not receive as much Title 1 money in 2012 as we did in 2011.  The gas budget is also reduced as we have had less gas expense in the past couple years.  We have had an increase in the electric budget.  Tom noted the Budget is in line with expenses.  The facility has a proven track record of being responsible with past budgets.  Brian Davis motioned the Board approve the Proposed 2012 Budget.  Motion was 2nd   -   inaudible.  It was noted the budget proposal includes a new revenue account and a new expense account for Detainee Phones.  Brian explained because many parents only have cell phones, detainees can no longer make collect phone calls.   The facility purchases pre-paid phone cards that detainees may purchase.  We are requesting separate accounts for tracking purposes.  Motion to accept 2012 Budget carried.  Unanimous Ayes.

2012 Capital Budget - The Board approved the Capital Account Budget.  Tom noted the 2012 Capital Account Budget is $20,000 less that the 2011.  The 2011 Budget included the purchase of a vehicle.  Tom Mack motioned to approve the 2012 Capital Budget at $79,000.  Diane Collins 2nd the motion.   Motion Carried.  Unanimous Ayes.     

Program and Policy Committee
No report

Old Business 
There was no old business to discuss.  
New Business
Board welcomed new member David Brown.  The Board Roster and Board assignments will be updated to include Dave’s information The updated information will be distributed to all Board Members. 

The next meeting is scheduled for January 10, 2012.
Meeting Adjourned 10:00 a.m.
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